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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

May 9, 2018 
 

Co-Chair Sue Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 

 

PRESENT:  Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COC’s James Terasinski, Rita Sanders, Fred Schweer, Nancy 

Nixon, Bernice Darish, Darrell Hogg, Carol Breeden, Dottie Paradis, Mary Scherkenbach, Susan 

Edwards 

 

INTRODUCTIONS:  None 

 

RCSC STAFF:  None   

 

GUESTS:  RCSC Board Director Stella Van Ness 

 

ABSENT:  Chair Dan Schroeder 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The April 11, 2018 Meeting Summary was approved as 

presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Member Services Coordinator:  Myrna’s report was distributed to 

the Committee for review and reads: 

With the exception two Clubs, all Membership Rosters have been received, processed and sent back 

to the Clubs.  

There is only one Club who has not turned in their 2018 Financials. 

Forty-four (44) Clubs have returned their Inventory Sheets prior to the May deadline.  One Club had 

theirs sent back as they did not use the appropriate form provided to them.   

Eight Clubs have not turned in their 2019 RCSC Facility Club Usage & Club Meeting Schedule: 

The Club’s Office has begun scheduling 2019 facility usage.  Seven Golf groups and 16 Chartered 

Clubs have been scheduled for 2019.  

Please remind your Clubs that they need to do their 990 Postcard no later than May 15th. 

Report by Dan Schroeder, Chair: Absent 

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair:  Nothing to report, distributed RCSC Incident Report Forms to 

the COCs for reference.  

 

COC Reports:   

 

Nancy Nixon – She experienced a club President and Member having interpersonal disagreements 

and referred them to their Clubs Rules and Regulations for direction. 

 

James Terasinski – Nothing to report 
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Fred Schweer – Noted that Table Tennis wants to give input prior to their floors being redone to 

ensure that a non-slip finish is used. 

 

Rita Sanders – Nothing to report 

 

Bernice Darish – Will contact her Clubs that still need to submit their reports. 

 

Carol Breeden – Contacted her clubs and enjoyed visiting with them.   Informed the Committee she 

needed the files of the two clubs that were assigned to her from the past COC. 

 

Darrell Hogg – Informed the Committee that there was a physical confrontation at one of his clubs 

events where MCSO was called. 

 

Dottie Paradis – Attended the Board Meeting of the Billiards Club and reported that they were 

inquiring about the new tables they were to be getting. 

 

Mary Scherkenbach – Stated that she is resigning from the Committee due to vision issues that limit 

her driving.  The Committee thanked her for her work and wished her well. 

 

Susan Edwards – Nothing to report 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Announcements:  Reminder that the COC Committee will be in recess for the summer and the next 

meeting will be in September. 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:24am. 

 

Next Meeting:   September 12, 2018 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

Nancy Abbey Nixon, Secretary   


